PACIFIC CITY JWSA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

August 6, 2019
Directors Present: Carolyn McVicker, Cameron Gogas, Anne Price, Tom Donohue, and Sean Carlton.

Guests Present: Mike Dill, Sandy Carlton, Bud Miller, Robin Kostrikin, Tim Hirsch, and Barbara Rosinski. 
Staff Present: Michelle Hughes 

MINUTES

A. 07/02/19 Business Meeting Minutes
Motion 
Director Price moved to approve the minutes of the 07/02/19 Business Meeting.  Director Carlton seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
FINANCIAL REPORT

A.  Accounts Payable:  7/2, 7/15, 7/24 & 7/31/19 
Director Carlton asked if the check to Boyd’s Implement was for the spreader truck.  Ms. Hughes replied in the affirmative.  Director Gogas asked what was charged to the credit card. Ms. Hughes said she would have to look it up.  Director Gogas asked what the check to Pacific City Sun was for.  Ms. Hughes said it was for advertising.  Chair McVicker said it was for the press release the Authority had put in the paper. Director Gogas asked what the check to Coastway Construction was for.  Ms. Hughes said she would have to look that up as well. 
Motion 

Director Price moved to approve the accounts payable for 7/2/19, 7/15/19, 7/24/19 and 7/31/19.  Director Donohue seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
B. Fiscal Year 19/20
Director Carlton asked how many SDC’s had been budgeted.  Ms. Hughes replied ten.  Director Gogas asked how many SDC’s the Authority had to date.  Ms. Hughes responded zero. 

MANAGERS REPORT

Ms. Hughes reported that there had been no permit or monitoring violations.  Ms. Hughes reported that they had taken possession of the new bio solids truck. Director Gogas asked if the Authority had to pay a leisure tax on the new bio solids truck.  Ms. Hughes replied in the affirmative. Director Gogas clarified for the audience that every time a new vehicle was purchased, the Authority was required to pay a leisure tax. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. WWTP Improvement Project
Ms. Hughes reported that there still was not a substantial completion date.
B. Board Duties and Responsibilities

Chair McVicker referred to Resolution 19-05 that the board had received in their board packet.  Director Gogas commented that he had not found an Oregon statute related to abstentions, except for situations involving a quorum and their duty as a board member.  Director Carlton said the Attorney Generals Guide would go further than the revised statutes.  Director Price reminded the board that the resolution was an amendment to Resolution 17-03.
Motion 
Director Price moved to approve Resolution 19-05.  Director Carlton seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

C. Master Plans Update Proposal

Chair McVicker said the proposal from Parametrix would have to be revised to reflect changes in the law. Director Carlton said that it wasn’t a law change.  Ms. Hughes said that because the last full Master Plan proposal was in 2005 and the update to that was in 2009, they would have to do a full Master Plan proposal again rather than just an update.  Ms. Hughes continued that it would be requoted and expanded with a few additions.   Ms. Hughes said Mr. Owen would be presenting the full proposal as soon as it was received.  
GUEST QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS
Robin Kostrikin said she had seen the job announcement for the Authority Manager position.  Ms. Kostrikin continued that she believed the hiring firm did an excellent job with advertising. Ms. Kostrikin said she had spoken with several people and all agreed that the salary range was too high. Ms. Kostrikin wanted to know how the salary range was determined. Ms. Kostrikin said she would like the board to find a candidate with engineering experience so they would not have to rely on Parametrix.  Ms. Kostrikin hoped the board would consider input from the community for the final candidate interviews.  

Ms. Kostrikin said after looking through the Master Plans from 2009, she noticed that very few capital improvements had been completed. Ms. Kostrikin said the board and Authority Manager needed to explain why they had not been completed. Ms. Kostrikin also wanted an explanation as to how the board and Authority Manager prioritized capital improvements on the Master Plans. 
Ms. Kostrikin asked the board to answer how they determined the salary range for the new Authority Manager, how much the recruitment firm was charging, and how they prioritize capital improvements.  

Ms. Kostrikin said in 2017, Director Gogas had asked for a maintenance list during a meeting and she would like a copy. 

Chair McVicker said the recruiting firm (Prothman) had helped determine the salary range for the position. Chair McVicker said that Prothman had a community input portion of the hiring process and the board would share that information as they got further into the schedule.  Chair McVicker said she did not have the exact details, but believed Prothman was charging the Authority between $20,000-$25,000 based on the style of recruitment the board chose. Chair McVicker said it may not seem that the Authority had completed many capital improvement projects, but over the previous 15 years the Authority had accomplished the three largest projects to date, including the Airport Pump Station, Horn Creek Water Treatment Plant, and Waste Water Treatment Plant Upgrade.  Chair McVicker gave a summary of the reasoning for completing those three projects first. Chair McVicker told Ms. Kostrikin that she could fill out a public records request for the maintenance list.  Director Carlton asked Ms. Kostrikin what she believed was a fair salary range for an Authority Manager with an engineering degree. Ms. Kostrikin said she had looked at the national medium and saw a range of $77,000-$92,000. Ms. Kostrikin added that with an engineering degree she would agree the salary should be higher, closer to $115,000.   
Ms. Kostrikin commented that because of the financial issues here, there was a huge debt load.  Ms. Kostirikin continued that the Authority didn’t actually have as much money as was presented at the budget hearing.  Ms. Kostrikin said the budget showed $6.8 million and the Master Plans called for $33 million.  Ms. Kostrikin continued that she was concerned by that large of a discrepancy, and additionally, the Authority had loans and rising employee costs.  Chair McVicker said to keep in mind that the Authority had a much smaller debt load compared to other Authority’s.  Chair McVicker added that the Master Plan cost would continue to get higher because it was a 20 year time frame and was set for replacing infrastructure going forward, including technology and inflation.  Chair McVicker continued that the Master Plan funds are to be looked at over a longer period of time and are separate from current operating funds and current debt load.  Ms. Hughes agreed that the Authority had a very small debt load compared to other Authority’s and had just lowered the customers rates because they had planned properly. Ms. Hughes said the Authority did have some money for capital improvement projects.    Director Carlton commented that with the three largest projects to date out of the way, the Authority had the time and resources to complete some smaller capital improvement projects. 
Discussion ensued regarding what projects should take priority and what a logical salary range should be.  

Mike Dill commented that he had completed his first newsletter and gave a summary of the different facets he was looking into for the next newsletter. 

Bud Miller said he had looked at the position description and wanted clarification that the board expected to have all of the candidates by August 25th.  Chair McVicker said they hoped so, and that the recruiting firm was collecting and screening the applicants. Mr. Miller said he thought after the initial screening, it would be a good time to get the community involved.  
Mr. Miller asked about the status of the Assistant Manager position. Chair McVicker said the board was focused on the Authority Manager position at the present time. 

Mr. Miller asked if someone had been hired for the community outreach positon.  Chair McVicker said that the board had done some work with a firm but had not hired anyone to be on the staff and it was not an available position. 
CHAIRMAN/DIRECTOR COMMENTS

Director Carlton asked about the water main repair on Brooten Rd.  Ms. Hughes said that the repair was being made on a 6 inch line and the only property affected was the ambulance building. 

Director Carlton asked if there was a water line break on Nestucca Blvd.  Ms. Hughes responded not to her knowledge. Ms. Hughes said the Authority had had some pumps replaced at Ella Lift Station and the staff had been there for a training a few days prior.
Director Gogas asked who was on the advisory committee and if they would be used for the interviewing process.  Chair McVicker responded that Doug Olson and Gene Johnson were on the advisory committee. Chair McVicker continued that Garry Link and Kathy Starostka from the budget committee had also been asked to help in the recruitment process. Ms. Hughes added that Ms. Starostka had been unable to make it to the initial meeting.  Director Gogas asked if there were usually five members on the advisory committee.  Chair McVicker responded that the budget committee had five members and was dictated by statute.  Chair McVicker continued that the advisory committee had three to five members depending upon need. 
Chair McVicker adjourned the meeting at 5:31 PM.  
The PCJWSA Board of Directors approved these minutes on September 3, 2019, by the following votes:

Aye______   Nay______   Abstain______   Absent______

ATTEST:

Carolyn McVicker, Chair



Tony Owen, Authority Manager
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